
Perry Township 
Regular Meeting Minutes 

December 6, 2023 
 

Present: Mark Fulks, Supervisor; Troy Parmalee, Treasurer; Mark Fraser and Frances Griffith, Trustees. 
Absent: Kelly Schmidt, Clerk 
Guests: Darlene Parks, Tim Kubu, Tom Emery. 
 
The Supervisor opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag. 
The agenda was approved with additions. Fraser moved; Griffith seconded. All ayes Carried. 
The November 1, 2023 Regular Meeting Minutes were approved. Parmalee moved; Fraser seconded. All 
ayes Carried. 
 
A Public Informational Meeting was opened at 7:02 and held for the I-69 International Trade Corridor 
(LDFA). Parmalee gave the update. Account balance is $45,900. Closed at 7:03pm. 
 
SHERIFF:  19 traffic stops; 112 total calls for the month in the township. 
SSESA: 21 runs for the month; 231 for the year; 1845 total SSESA runs for the year. 
Planning Comm:  A special use permit for LA Auto was approved; The administrative site plan for Beck’s 
Propane was approved. 
Co. Comm: Tom Emery gave an update on the renewable energy law that was just passed. The Grand re-
opening of the County Court House is Fri, Dec. 15th. All Dog Licenses must be purchased from the County 
Treasurers office. 
 
The financial statement was approved to pay the bills. Fraser moved; Griffith seconded. Roll Call: Fulks, 
Fraser, Griffith, Parmalee. All ayes Carried. 
 
Unfinished Business: 

 There was discussion regarding Thornapple Dr. and the poles that have been placed in the right 
of way. There was a ruling by a County Magistrate that they were not in violation. Tim Kubu 
asked about maintenance of the ditches. It was said if the majority of the residents wanted to do 
maintenance (ditching) then the poles would have to be removed along with any trees in the 
right of way. 

 
New Business: 
The Winter Board of Review will be held Dec. 12 at 10:00 am at Perry Township Hall. There will be no 
public hearings. This meeting is for clerical errors and mutual mistakes of fact on the assessment roll. 

 Alvin Chapman asked if we would cut down the Boxelder trees on the northeast corner of the 
Township Hall property. No action was taken because the trees were already cut down. 

 
Adjourn: Parmalee moved; Griffith seconded. All ayes Carried. 
https://youtu.be/x4gZFdlitbk?si=IHzvRlAIO4Y8-78X 
 
 


